
 

DRAFT 
Minutes from the May 6, 2019 

Cyanobacteria Committee (CBC) Meeting 
 
 

Members in attendance: Linda Murray, Warren Muir, Justin Chaffe, Lenore Clark, Mary DeVries, 
Dave Ford, and Marie Durgan, Recording Secretary. 
 
Members absent: Paul O’Brien, Kathy Barnard, Schelley Rondeau, Mary DeVries, Anne Blodgett, 
and Mike Turner 
 
1:05 p.m. David Ford called the meeting to order 
 

1- A motion was made by Justin to approve minutes from 4/4/19 as corrected, seconded by 
Warren, motion approved.  

 
2- Discussion was about a cyanobacteria webpage.  Also different brochures with different 

messages for example to land owners verses visitors. 
 

Subcommittee #1 Assessing -  No formal subcommittee meeting was held in April.  
 

3- Warren talked about scientific monitoring of Lake Sunapee and gloeotrichia.  In some 
ways we’re ahead of them.  

 
4- Sargents Pond was mentioned and that there had been no monitoring for about a 

decade.  There are 12-20 homes there. 
 

5- Volunteers will be needed for water sampling.  Lawrence Gile already monitors Mirror 
Lake and Keith Simpson monitors Rust Pond. 

 
6- Warren will look into GoPro costs for underwater pictures.   

 
Subcommittee #2 Mitigation & Prevention - Dave talked about a numbering system 
that we would like to have in place by next month. Dave is meeting with the 
engineer tomorrow.  The wetlands permits submitted for Winter Harbor will be 
discussed.    
 
Subcommittee #3 Communications – This subcommittee will be meeting in the near 
future. 
 

7- The Water Summit on May 11th was talked about. 
 

8- There was a short discussion on phosphorus in storm water runoff. 
 



9- The subject of budgets was discussed. 
 

10-  Next meeting: June 3, 2019 at 1 PM at Town Hall annex conference room. 
 

11-  Dave adjourned the meeting at 2:06 pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
Marie Durgan 


